The Honorable Larry Gossett
July 12, 2007

Page 2

July 12, 2007

The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

The purpose of this letter is to transmit a supplemental budget request to fund the purchase of property adjacent to the Factoria Transfer Station in Bellevue.  The supplemental request for $5,819,000 would provide funds to create the option of shifting the location of the new Factoria station, proposed for reconstruction in the Solid Waste Transfer and Waste Export System Plan currently under review by the King County Council.  
Construction bids to rebuild the Factoria station were requested and submitted in 1996, but the bids received exceeded the budget, and the project was placed on hold.  Analyses in the 2006 Solid Waste Transfer and Waste Export System Plan confirmed the continuing need to rebuild the station.  The Solid Waste Division has been working with the city of Bellevue on how best to proceed with the project so that it meets the needs of both the city and the county.  The property proposed for purchase is slightly northwest of the existing site, which could place the new transfer facility farther back from busy Interstate 90 and SE Eastgate Way.  The requested funds would be combined with the original remaining project funds to complete the property purchases for the potential new site.
Solid Waste Construction (Fund 3901) - $5,819,000

003168 – Factoria TS – WEP 2007 - $10,601,000

003161 – Factoria Transfer Station – ($4,782,000)
This supplemental request for $5,819,000 is needed to purchase property which recently became available.  A flexible budget request for $2,217,000 has been approved to move contingency budget into the existing Factoria Transfer Station project number 003161.  The old project will be closed and remaining budget is being requested to be consolidated into a new project called Factoria TS – WEP 2007 project number 003168.

This transfer station is proposed to be replaced in the Solid Waste Transfer and Waste Export System Plan currently under review.  Effort to replace this station began in 1989.  The construction bids in 1996 exceeded the available budget and the project was put on hold.  This request provides funding to purchase property which recently became available at the entrance area of the transfer station.  There is an associated request to close out the existing 15 year old project and transfer most of the remaining budget into this new project to more accurately account for the costs of the new station.

Acquiring this parcel is a critical action to create the option of shifting the transfer station away from I-90, but is not sufficient by itself.  A second parcel adjacent to this property must also be purchased and negotiations are currently underway to acquire the second site.

The Solid Waste Division (SWD) will continue to work with the city of Bellevue to develop a potentially reconfigured site plan which may result in shifting the project slightly northward and away from Interstate 90 and SE Eastgate Way sightlines.  
If you have any questions or would like more information, please feel free to call Kevin Kiernan, Interim Director of the Solid Waste Division, Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-296-4385.
I certify that funds are available.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive
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